
DRINKINGWATERWARNING
Jamestown

Had a Loss of Pressure

BOIL YOURWATER BEFORE USING
Este informe contiene información muy importante sobre su agua potable. Tradúzcalo o hable con
alguien que lo entienda bien.

We had a line break on July 1, 2023 which resulted in a significant loss of pressure in the drinking water
system.

What does this mean? What should I do?

○ DO NOT DRINK THEWATERWITHOUT BOILING IT FIRST. Bring all water to a boil,
let it boil for one (1) minute, and let it cool before using, OR use bottled water. Boiled or
bottled water should be used for drinking, making ice, brushing teeth, washing dishes, and
food preparation until further notice. Boiling kills bacteria and other organisms in the
water.

○ Water main breaks resulting in a loss of system pressure can introduce disease-causing organisms
into the water system. These organisms include bacteria, viruses, and parasites, which can cause
short-term effects, such as nausea, cramps, diarrhea and associated headaches. The symptoms
above are not caused only by organisms in drinking water. If you experience any of these
symptoms and they persist, you may want to seek medical advice.

○ If you have an infant, severely compromised immune system, are pregnant, or are elderly, you
may be at increased risk and should seek advice from your doctor about drinking this water.
General guidelines on ways to lessen the risk of infection by bacteria and other disease-causing
organisms are available from EPA’s Safe Drinking Water Hotline at 1-800-426-4791.

What is being done?

○ We will inform you when tests show no bacteria and you no longer need to boil your water.
A line break occurred.
Pressure was lost due to an operational issue.
The line break has been repaired / The line break will be repaired shortly.
Pumps have been repaired / Pumps will be repaired shortly.
System pressure has been restored / System pressure will be restored shortly.
While water service is unavailable, water is available for pickup at ___ (location).
We will flush our system and test for bacteria contamination.
You are advised to boil your water for drinking, making ice, brushing teeth, washing dishes, and
food preparation until you receive notice that the water is safe.
Upon notice that the water is safe, you should run your water for 2-3 minutes to flush any
sediment that may be in the water.



○ Repairing Water Main Break

We anticipate resolving the problem by July 2, 2023. For more information, please contact Jon Ashton
at jon@jamestownco.org or 720-310-8258, or Box 298, Jamestown, CO 80455.

*Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may
not have received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and
businesses). You can do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or
mail.*

This notice is being sent to you by: Jamestown - 107401
Date distributed: July 1, 2023, 12pm


